
TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON 

CONSERVATION-LAKE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

THURSDAY, APRIL 13, 2023 

7:00 PM 

TOWN HALL 2ND FLOOR MEETING ROOM #201 AND VIA ZOOM 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

Present: Chairman Chuck Yenkner Vice Chairman Jack Solomon, John Purple, Marty 
Podskoch, Margaret Wilcox (arrived at 7:03 P.M.), Victor Rodriguez, Wes Jenks, and Jason 
Hartling with Parks & Rec Director Jeremy Hall.  

Absent: Cheryl Lobo. 

Call to Order: Chairman Yenkner called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall in 
the 2nd floor meeting room and via Zoom.  

Adoption of Agenda: A motion was made by Mr. Solomon, seconded by Mr. Podskoch, to adopt 
the agenda as submitted. Voted 7-0 in favor. 

Approvals: 

a. Minutes of Regular Meeting: March 9, 2023: A motion was made by Mr. Solomon, 
seconded by Mr. Podskoch, to approve of the March 9, 2023 regular meeting minutes as 
submitted. Voted 7-0 in favor. 

Public Remarks: None 

Communications and Liaison Reports: Ms. Lobo’s article went into the latest issue of the 
Events magazine. The members discussed other articles for the commission to draft for 
submission to the Events magazine and the Rivereast. It was suggested to write an article about 
the lake staying open during the summer for the past two years because of the aeration system. 
The article should include the activities and events on the lake. There was a suggestion to write a 
reminder article about fertilizer use on lawns in the lake front and watershed areas. Add the 
fertilizer article to the town website, the commission’s webpage, and use social media to spread 
the articles. 

Presentation: None 

Plan Reviews: None. There is a plan coming for Spellman Point to rebuild a house in the same 
footprint as the existing house. 



Watershed Project(s)/Federal Funding Update: The projects are moving forward and are on 
schedule for spring. The members briefly discussed the project at Paul’s and Sandy’s and what is 
happening with the project at O’Neil Brook. 

Old Business 

a. Sub-Committee Report on Education/Lake Smart Program Sub-Committee 
Update: There were no properties to review for the Lake Smart program. It was 
suggested to write an article about being Lake Smart to remind residents of the program.  

b. Advisory Panel Update: There is no update for this item. 

New Business: There was an email from John Tucci stating that he plans to visit the lake next 
week to take DL readings and oxygen levels in the lake. The invasive plants application is still 
on going. 

Public Remarks: None 

Adjournment: A motion was made by Chairman Yenkner to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 P.M. 
Voted 7-0 in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Katrina Aligata 


